Uttlesford MSC Meeting
9th October at 10am
Location: Elsenham Primary School

Attending: Elsenham Primary School, Great Easton Primary School, Stebbing Primary School, and Rosearces Primary School.
Apologies: Birchanger, Henham and Ugley, Takeley Primary and Saffron Walden County High School.
Minutes
Thank you to Elsenham Primary School for hosting and to other schools for joining us for our first MSC meeting of the term!
First thing on the agenda this morning, we discussed about transitions and what would help them more or what they already have in place. Lots of ideas and thoughts were gathered (with more to come!)
· To know their way around the school so they don’t get lost or get told off that they are late to the lessons.
· The young person to write down the support they want from the teacher, so the teacher is prepared to support them.
· To bring fidget toys.
· To have brain movement breaks.
· To have more regular transitions opportunities rather than do it once.
· To mix with other children from different schools if they are going to be in the same classroom.
· To get to know teachers.
· 1-1 time with teachers or TA
· To swap seats every week so you are familiar with everyone in the class.
· SENCO to know what support the young person requires.
We then moved onto the next thing of the agenda which talked about communication, what helps the young people to express themselves or what may restrict them from communicating with other people. These are their thoughts.
· They feel more comfortable communicating with people they know or are familiar with as opposed to people they do not know.
· Schools should have a buddy chair in the classroom or in the school environment.
· Sometimes not knowing someone and having to talk to them can be good to improve your social skills.
· Take 5 minutes out if you are struggling to communicate.
· To use sign language as a form of communication.
· To have a reading/ buddy system for reception.
· To have a worry box.
· To have emotions chart so young people can come in mornings and express how they are feeling.
· Some people find it hard to explain their thoughts.

We had biscuits! We also went outside so the young people can have some fresh air.
we moved on to talk about exams and what was the young people’s general thoughts. Lots of great thoughts and responses!
· Worry about the exams.
· Their school has big breakfast before they start their tests (pancakes and waffles!!)
· To visit a park and get an ice cream after the tests.
· SATS doesn’t define who you are.
· Feeling confident because been practising on past papers.
· Not done it before because of lockdown, so find it a bit scary.
· To rename it as ‘tests’ rather than SATS.
· To have extra time if you struggle with writing slowly.
· SATS companion (to help to revise).
· SATS after school clubs.
· To have hand break movements.
Final item on the item was about fundraising and how we can raise more about what the MSC do.
· There is enough awareness, but not enough acceptance! To deliver assemblies about themselves.
· To do sports day/ Olympics.
· Word of mouth.
· Bake sale.
· Raffle tickets.
· Fairs.
· MSC awareness day.

Thank you ALL so much for coming to the first MSC Meeting in Uttlesford, it has been brilliant, and it was great to hear some of the young people’s thoughts!
Star of the meeting – Erin from Great Easton and Rocco from Stebbing Primary School!
